
COVID-19
WEBB HALL ISOLATION  
HOUSING GUIDELINES

• You may choose to socialize with other students who are also in Webb Hall      
   during your time in isolation; you are not required to wear a mask while  
   indoors in Webb Hall.
• You may use the designated outdoor space to get fresh air, pick up  
   contactless deliveries, etc. while masked.  This space is located at the back  
   porch and grassy area facing the Terrell Health and Counseling Centers  
   building.  
• Use trash bags provided and place trash outside the door daily by 1pm. 
• Please use designated washer/dryer combo units for laundering needs,  
   located in units 122, 100, and in the kitchen on the lower terrace level  
   (where the large common room is located). 
• Students may utilize the common kitchens, located in unit 100 and on the 
lower terrace level.   
• Meals will be delivered at approximately 12pm for lunch and 5pm for dinner   
   in the front lobby 
• Breakfast will be delivered with your dinner 
• You may order food from off-campus locations for contactless delivery  
   outside the building to the back porch area only 
• Practice self-care daily.
• Please remove all food from the refrigerator and cabinets upon completion  
   of your stay and return your Webb key to the Reception and Information  
   Desk after you have removed all of your personal items.  



COVID-19
ISOLATION HOUSING  

GUIDELINES
Important Contact Information

Medical Questions:
During Health Center Business Hours (9am-4pm, Monday through Friday)
Contact the Health Center at 434-947-8130
Email rbryant@randolphcollege.edu for non-urgent medical questions

After-Hours Urgent Medical Questions:  
Contact Reception and Information Desk at 434-947-8000

Dining Questions:
Email Tabbatha Terry at tterry@randolphcollege.edu

Counseling Services:
Email Jennifer Bondurant at jbondurant@randolphcollege.edu 



COVID-19
STUDENT POLICY:  

ISOLATION FOR COVID-19 (SARS-COV-2)
ISOLATION (POSITIVE FOR COVID-19)
During times of increased COVID-19 cases among students, Randolph College students who test positive  
for COVID-19 will be expected to leave campus due to the limited space that is available for isolation.   
Students should return to their place of residence outside of campus for a period of at least 5 days from test 
date (Day 0), regardless of vaccination status or symptom onset.  If no symptoms are present on Day 5 (or if 
initial symptoms have improved and no fever is present for 24 hours without the use of medication) AND a 
negative rapid antigen test (not PCR) result is submitted on Day 5, normal campus activities can resume while 
wearing a mask* for an additional 5 days.  If there is no rapid antigen test option available on Day 5, or if the 
result remains positive, or if symptoms appear and are not improving, the infected person must remain in 
isolation until the above requirements can be met (up to Day 10).  No test is required to return after 10 days 
of isolation, as long as symptoms are improving.  During times of low to moderate transmission on campus, 
students may remain on campus for the duration of their isolation period (Webb Hall), or they may elect to 
return to their off-campus residence.  This will be determined at the time of diagnosis by the director of the 
Health Center, along with staff from the Dean of Students Office, based on space available.


